
Washington Outboard Club 
P.O. Box 1226 

West Sacramento, CA  95961 
Membership Meeting 

January 12, 2023 
 
 

The meeting was called to order by Commodore Thurman Watson at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Commodore Watson announced that the WOC has a new Port Captain.   
 
Secretary Tom Lee read the November 17, 2022 minutes.  They were approved as 
read. 
 
Purser Report: 

Income from all sources: $1,144.33: Clothing Sales $612.00, Auction Proceeds 
$488.12, Membership stickers/keys $42.00, Checking Account Interest $2.21. 
 
Expenses $6,493.18: VFW Rent $5,800 (annual), City of West Sac $175.00, Post Office 
$364.00, Incidentals $154.18 
  
Funds available end of December 31, 2022: $129,180.19 
Funds available end of December 30, 2021: $161,779.55 
 
The report was approved as read. 
 
Secretary Tom Lee reports that there are 594 WOC members, 144 of them are West 
Sacramento residents and 191 members have completed their annual requirements. 
 
There are 157 applicants on the Wait List and 3 of them are W.S. residents. 
 
Secretary Lee announced that a monthly raffle at the end of each MM would take place. 
Members were asked to volunteer to run the raffle and obtain the prizes with WOC 
reimbursement.  No one stepped up. 
 
Board Member Tom Padilla provided a list of volunteer activities and discussed the 
option of having a “Water Way” clean-up using WOC members.   
 
Commodore Watson gave a summary of the ramp repairs and a brief update of the Port 
Users Group (PUG) meeting. 
 
Member Jeff Mayes presented on catching stripers in the Port using live bait. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  
 
Secretary Tom Lee 


